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HISTORIC PRESERVATION APRIL 11, 2024
MEMBERS:

Jean Allison, Chairman
Jessica King

Cindy Ingalsbe

Rose Hallings
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ENIEE!

The meeting began at 6:04 PM.
MINUTES:

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to approve the Marchi4, 2024 minutes, seconded by Ms. King. All
members voted “aye” to approve.

SPRING LECTURE SERIES:

Ms. Allison was able to go to the town hall and be shown how to set up the projector that can be
used for the Historic Preservation lectures. The members thank her for giving her time to learn
how to do this.

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she will speak to Mr. Preston Pierce and Mr. Derrick Pratt about bringing
a flash drive.

POWER CEMETERY:

Ms. Allison said that there is no update on the unmarked grave sign.
Ms. Ingalsbe said that she was able to speak with Mr. Dave Diggs and he will get in touch with
her when he gets back in town.

HATHAWAY CEMETERY:

Ms. Allison said that there is no update on the replacement sign.

Ms, Halling said that the names to be placed on the sign provided by the Pomeroy Foundation in
celebration of the 250" anniversary of the Revolution War would be Mr. Isaac Hathaway, Mr.
Levi Smith and Mr. Stephan Hayward.

SALEM CEMETERY:

The members rescheduled the on site walk around due to weather. The new date will be
scheduled to April 20, 2024.

Ms. Allison said that once they can walk around the site and look at the perimeter they can look
at getting quotes for fence installation.

Ms. Allison said that former cemetery association documentation was provided to the town
historian. Ms. Allison will talk with Ms. Donna Herendeen about was provided.
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POWER CEMETERY:

The members discussed placing landscaping/flowers at Power Cemetery. The members will
check into costs from Country Care Nursery. The members discussed getting miniature lilac
bushes (2 dark, 2 light purple) to place at each comer by the fences. The also discussed possibly
planting tulip and daffodil bulbs around the Power sign. Ms. Ingalsbe said that she has measured
the distance between posts to gets quotes.

HISTORIC MARKER PROJECT:

Ms, Allison said that she attended a meeting on the QR codes project. The Lapham House is on
the list as the Farmington marker representing United States Senator Mr. Elbridge Lapham.

FALL LECTURE SERIES:

Ms. Allison said that she was able to speak with Mr. Preston Pierce and discussed the upcoming
lecture on the Mr. William Morgan kidnapping and it’s social and political consequences.

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:38 to prepare for the 1873 Ontario
County trial of Susan B. Anthony, seconded by Ms. Hallings. All members voted “aye” to
adjourn.

The next meeting will be held on May 9, 2024 at 6:00 and 7:00 presentation on the William
Morgan kidnapping.

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minute4s.



